
 

 

 

Meilleurs Voeux! 
 

Chers amis,  

 

    This time of year is full of cheer, holiday decor, buying gifts for 

special ones and smells of goodies baking in the oven.  It is a busy yet 

fun time of year.   

    As we prepare for the holidays, donôt forget to prepare for the 

classroom.  The AATF is eagerly anticipating and preparing for the 

National Conference in Martinique this summer, as you may have seen 

many notices in the National Bulletin, Facebook page and Twitter.  But 

even if you canôt attend the conference, you can explore various French-

speaking countries and territories with your students in the classroom or 

on your own.  You can create a virtual tour, a webquest, choose a poem, 

a song, etc. to enrich the culture in your classroom.  The CNY Chapter of 

AATF has hosted several workshops regarding other French-speaking 

areas such as: Martinique, Belgium, Algeria, etc.  Dig into those files or 

download from our website (aatfcny.org) and glean from these 

workshops a wealth of knowledge to enhance your and your studentsô 

cultural experiences.  We need to remember that there is much more to 

the French-speaking world than France.  So pack those bags, book bags 

that is, and explore a new place this holiday season.    

Enjoy your holidays.  I always feel that the time spent with family 

and friends is the best part of the holiday season.  From our families to 

yours, the AATF of CNY officers and Board of Directors wish you a 

wonderful holiday season. 

 

Warmly,  

Jennifer Kostolecki 
President  
AATF of CNY 
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French Night at the Crunch 

Crunch vs. Laval    

December 1st 2017 

 

 French students, French teachers, their families and francophiles from all over Central 

New York enjoyed une soirée de hockey on December 1st, 2017.  The Syracuse Crunch took on 

Laval, a Quebec team playing in the same league as the Crunch for the first time this season.  

The home team prevailed, 2-1.  The Crunch scored a goal in the first period, but the celebration 

was somewhat tempered by a roughness incident that resulted in a five-minute penalty for 

boarding against a Laval player.  Despite the presence of the trainer on the ice, the Crunch player 

was able to skate off following the incident.  The two teams seemed evenly matched during the 

second period, but the Crunchôs Franco-Ontarien player, Matthew Peca, scored early in the third 

period, making it 2-0.  Although Laval did score on a power play late in the third period, that 

goal was not enough to catch up to the Crunchôs lead. 

 Besides the game, French students also participated in a trivia contest on the ice between 

the first and second periods.  Congratulations to the Whitesboro team on winning French trivia !   

Participating school districts 

included Cazenovia, Carthage, 

Chittenango, Cortland, 

Fayetteville-Manlius, Norwich, 

Sauquoit, South Jefferson, West 

Genesee, Whitesboro and more.  

The AATF of CNY is committed 

to continuing the hockey night 

tradition ï now in its fifth year ï 

and hopes to organize another 

French Night at the Crunch in 

Fall 2018.   

  

 



 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


